
 
        

       

 
 
 
 

Fiscal Monitor by the International Monetary Fund: October 2024 

Global debt near the 100% of World GDP 
 
According to the Fiscal Monitor released by the International Monetary Fund: October 
2024: Global public debt remains at a high level. It is anticipated to surpass US$100 
trillion in 2024 and is expected to continue increasing until the end of the decade, nearing 
100 percent of GDP by 2030. While it is expected that debt will stabilize or decrease in 
approximately two-thirds of countries, it will still be significantly higher than the levels 
anticipated prior to the pandemic. 
 
Moreover, global debt is expected to surpass the baseline forecast by nearly 20 
percentage points of GDP within three years, reaching a total of 115 percent of GDP in 
2026. To achieve stabilization or reduction of debt with a high level of certainty, 
significantly larger fiscal adjustments than those currently proposed are required. Now is 
the optimal time to strengthen fiscal buffers, as any delay could be costly. It is essential to 
rebuild these buffers in a way that promotes growth while also enhancing fiscal 
governance to ensure the sustainability of public finances and the stability of the financial 
system. 
 
For any query related to please contact Ms. Manpreet Kaur, Research Officer at 
manpreet.kaur@phdcci.in, with a cc to Dr S P Sharma, Chief Economist | DSG at 
spsharma@phdcci.in, PHD Chamber of Commerce & Industry. 
 
 

      



  
  
  

 

  
Warm regards, 

Dr SP Sharma 

Chief Economist | DSG 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India 
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
Follow us on 

 
 

 

 

      

       
        

 

 


